
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 141 / 2024

WOODLANDS ROAD, PEMBROKE 

ROAD CLOSURE 

FOR 

BUTTERFIELD & VALLIS SK RACE 

SUNDAY,JANUARY 26th
, 2025 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that there will be a road 
closure on Woodlands Road in Pembroke for the annual Butterfield & Vallis SK race. The race 
takes place on Sunday, January 26th, 2025, from 8:30 am to 10:30 am. 

The road closure will affect Woodlands Road from the Serpentine Road roundabout to the St. 
John's Road roundabout. 

Motorists are asked to avoid this road closure and to use alternative routes via Serpentine 

Road and St. John's Road for the duration of this event. 

Traffic controls will be under the direction of Butterfield & Vallis representatives, who will have 
barricades and signs. 

Access along this section of road closure will be restricted to emergency vehicles only. 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the motoring public 
and apologizes for any inconvenience that may result. 

Should there be any questions regarding this road closure, please direct queries to the 
attention of Shunae Henry on [Mobile] 536-2244 or [Office] 236-6688. 

Dated this 31st of December, 2024

 By Order: ________________ _ 
Senator the Hon. Kim R. Wilkerson, JP 

Acting Minister of Public Works 


